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Comments on Indonesia’s Proposed New Disciplines on Fisheries Subsidies (TN/RL/GEN/150/Rev.1)

The Separate Customs Territory of Taiwan, Penghu, Kinmen and Matsu

24 September, 2007

Thank you, Mr. Chairman

Like others, my delegation thanks Indonesia for tabling its revised proposal on  new disciplines on fisheries subsidies, which takes on-board some of the comments made by Members at last fisheries subsidies meeting held in July,  for example, the inclusion of some non-actionable subsidies, and the institution for monitoring and surveillance on Members’ subsidies is more in line with the current ASCM provisions.  In this revised draft, we notice a fundamental change in the framework approach of the proposed new disciplines.  While we welcome the fact that Indonesia seems to abandon the prohibited subsidies in the revised draft, but as Japan mentioned Indonesia clearly said in their introductory remarks that they prefer broad prohibition, we therefore would like to seek clarification from Indonesia on this point.
Having that said, now let me turn to some of our specific comments.
First, on the definition of subsidies, we share the views expressed by Norway.  In Article 1.4, according to our understanding the word “linked” used by Indonesia is much broader than the word “contingent” as stipulated in Article 3.1(a) of ASCM.  We maintain that we should stick to the definition of a subsidies defined in Article 1 of ASCM, and would like to reiterate that some of the programs listed in Article 3, such as items (a) social safety net, (b) researches on resources conservation and management, (c) fisheries stock enhancement, and (e) general infrastructure, and the second part of (g) resource management, do not constitute a subsidy within the meaning of Article 1 and 2 of the ASCM.   
Secondly, on Article 4, regarding S&Ds, we will reserve our comments until we discuss the issue of S&D treatments later.  But I would like to point it out that fisheries resources in the high sea are shared by all Members, therefore, the same disciplines should apply to all Members in this area.  In this respect, we disagree with the carve out of Article 4.3(b) by allowing the granting of capacity enhancing subsidies to exploit the fishing quota or rights established by RFMOs.

Thirdly, regarding Article 6, Adverse Effects, we note that Indonesia tries to elaborate this mechanism based on the provisions in Article 5, 6 and 15 of the ASCM.  However, we share the views expressed by Norway and would like to point it out that the current ASCM is based on trade distortion effect of a subsidy and it is different from the effect on natural resource.  We therefore have strong doubt on the enforceability of this Article, particularly on the rational and justification of basing serious prejudice and adverse effect on capacity or production as depicted Article 6.7(b), because relative share of production may result from various reasons, whereas subsidies may not have nothing to do with it.
Finally, we would like to seek clarification from Indonesia regarding the inconsistency of Article 9.2.

In conclusion, while we thank Indonesia for presenting this paper in an attempt to make progress, we see there are still quite a lot of issues which warrant further discussions.  We look forward to working with Indonesia and other Members in order to find an agreeable and balanced package of new disciplines on fisheries subsidies..

Thank you, Mr. Chairman.
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